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Welcome to the June e-Newsletter 

 Back inside the Pubs and Clubs 

Members share their photos celebrating the return of 
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Local Breweries, Mutineers  

Wendy has been talking to Rob from Mutineers 
Brewery, in the first of a series of features on our local 
breweries.  

 Walking to the Pub 

More routes have been added to the Bromley Pub 
Walks map, with further routes to be added during the 
summer. 

Are Your Membership Details Up To Date? 

Our Membership Secretary is asking us all to check 
that our membership details are up to date on 
CAMRA’s new Membership system. 

Pub News 

A round-up of local pub, club, brewery & taproom 
news. 

Beer Scoring 

Why do we keep asking members to submit their beer 
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The Branch Secretary runs through some of the news 
from CAMRA 
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Welcome to the June e-Newsletter 

Since the last issue of the e-Newsletter, the further easing of 

Covid restrictions have meant that we are now once again 

permitted to drink inside pubs and clubs. It has also meant 

that some new venues, which had commenced trading during 

lockdown, have now actually been able to welcome their first 

customers inside. 

Despite all the Covid-related gloom, it is heartening that new 

venues are still opening, or are in development, and one 

closed pub has now reopened under new management. 

However, the future of the Porcupine in Mottingham still hangs 

in the balance, and there are also potential changes 

elsewhere (see the Pub News page for more details). 

I do hope that everyone has now had the chance to enjoy at least one pint inside a pub or club, and 

is now enjoying some sunshine. 

Cheers! 

Bob Keaveney, e-Newsletter Editor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

UPDATE: Bromley Branch Social Events 

Last month, I reported that CAMRA had advised that no 

branch meetings or socials should take place before 

complete lifting of government restrictions, which will not 

happen any earlier than 21st June. 

Also, even when gatherings are allowed, it is possible 

that venues may need to restrict numbers of people who 

can attend, and prior booking may be necessary for 

groups. 

Bromley CAMRA is keen to resume running social 

events and we will start to do so as soon as possible 

after 21st June.  

At present, we are awaiting further updated advice from 

CAMRA with regards holding branch meetings or 

socials, and we will update you when we have new 

information. 

In the meantime, please do get out and about to support 

your local pub(s) and club(s) now that they have 

reopened, and do keep checking out our branch website 

for updates and follow posts on our social media for the 

latest news about our pubs and clubs. 

I'm very much looking forward to seeing you all when 

we are able to resume our branch socials. 

Barry Phillips, Social Secretary 
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Back to the pubs and clubs 

On 17th May, pubs and clubs were allowed to welcome back customers to drink inside. Here are 

some of the photos supplied by members, as they once again enjoyed being back inside the pub. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

1. BR3WERY, Beckenham 

2. Chancery, Beckenham 

3. Lock & Barrel, Bromley 

4. Partridge, Bromley 

5. Star & Garter, Bromley 

6. Cockpit, Chislehurst 

7. Queen’s Head, Chislehurst 

8. Shortlands Tavern, Shortlands 

9. Imperial Arms Chislehurst 

10. Orpington GPO, Orpington 

11. Three Hounds, Beckenham 

12. Ramblers Rest, Chislehurst 

13. One Inn The Wood, Petts Wood 

 

Thank you to everyone who 

submitted photos this month; but 

unfortunately there was not enough 

space to include them all. 

 

 
Photos on this page by: 

Charles Tucker, Maggie Hopgood, Murray 

Mackay, Norman Warner, Stephen Osborn, 

Tim Wilding & the Editor 

 

 

1. 
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5. 
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10. 11. 

7. 12. 

13. 
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Local Brewery Focus. Mutineers 

For many years, there were no breweries operating in Bromley, however the situation has changed 

in recent years. Bromley might not have as many new breweries as some of the inner London 

boroughs, but we do now have four, with at least one more being planned. Over the next few months, 

we will be featuring each of these breweries in the e-Newsletter. This month the feature is on 

Mutineers; our BR5 Area Rep, who is also the CAMRA Brewery Liaison Officer, has been talking to 

the head brewer. 

Mutineers Brewery is a small-scale microbrewery, set up by Rob 

Vote in 2018.  Pre-Covid it was producing about 50 casks per year, 

all unfined, and so far all sold within a 10-mile radius.  All the beers 

have been named after rebels, rogues, historical events or acts of 

rebellion. 

Head Brewer Rob tells us that brewing started out as a hobby, 

which has grown and progressively taken over more and more of 

his life. He has a full time job alongside brewing, although he has 

now condensed down to four days a week to enable him to brew 

more regularly. 

“My background originally is in engineering; I like knowing how things work, and this led to wanting 

to know how beer was made.  Several years ago, I went to a one day ‘all grain brewing experience’ 

at London Fields Brewery.  There, I was guided through the mystical art of brewing with milled grain; 

however the day was also supplemented with a heavy dose of delicious beer, as a result of which I 

promptly forgot a lot of what I was told.  

“Following that hangover, I brought a home brew kit, 

and invited some friends over to help me work out how 

to brew beer from home.  As with all early home brew 

attempts, this had a mixture of successes and disasters, 

sometimes resulting in a flooded kitchen.  

“As we got better, and learnt more, we got talking, and 

wondered if we could get a beer into a cask for sale.  

After speaking to our local micropub, One Inn The 

Wood, and filling in the necessary legal documents, 

we got our first Cask on sale in October 2018.   

“Wanting to get more beers out 

there, this kit was then 

upgraded to a 100L setup, and 

housed in a garage in Bromley.   

“This allowed for two casks to 

be produced at a time, or a cask 

and a lot of bottles.  Since the 

first cask, we have constantly 

increased our range of ales. The 

learning curve has been 

immense, and there is barely a 

brew session where a new 

lesson isn’t learnt.  

Some Mutineers Beers: 

Mild Thing - Mild, 2.7% 

Filibuster - Session Bitter, 3.4% 

Raider - Lemon Radler, 3.4% 

You Don't Know Jack - Hazy Pale, 3.4% 

Redacted - Red Ale, 3.8% 

Spinning Jenny - Belgian Stout, 4.7% 

Bag of Grapefruits – Grapefruit Saison, 4.8% 

Sky Pirate - Pale, 4.8% 

Suffragette – Farmhouse Saison, 4.8% 
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 “The support that we have had from local pubs, 

clubs and festivals has been fantastic, and there is 

no way we could have done any of this without their 

continued support. We have also been able to learn 

a lot from other local brewers, and it was a great 

surprise to find so many in the local area when we 

first started.  

“Brewers are always happy to share stories and 

lessons they have learnt; we are all passionate about 

the craft, and want to help others improve as well.  

If you ever have any questions, please do find a 

brewer.” 

Unsurprisingly, 2020 was a challenging year for Mutineers, with a lower output than originally 

planned.  However, Rob says that this it has given them an opportunity to create new recipes using 

the small home brew equipment, and to improve some old recipes with the knowledge gained since 

the early days.  

Locally, Mutineers beers have been on sale at One 

Inn The Wood, Orpington Liberal Club, Lock & Barrel, 

Bitter End, Rusty Bucket, and Cockpit.  They were 

also at Bromley CAMRA’s Beckenham Beer Festival 

in 2019. The brewery’s Facebook and  Twitter 

accounts  announce where the beers are being sold, 

with more information about the brewery available at 

www.mutineers.beer 

Currently Mutineers are not licenced to sell direct to 

the public, however they hope to be able to do so in 

the future. 

Wendy Reynolds, Brewery Liaison Officer  

 

 

 

 

 

  

Bromley’s Breweries 

There are currently four breweries producing beers in Bromley,  

with at least one more being planned: 

 BR3WERY, Beckenham.  https://www.br3wery.com/  

 Marlix, Petts Wood.  https://www.marlix.co.uk/  

 Mutineers, Petts Wood.  https://mutineers.beer/  

 Southey, Penge.  https://southeybrewing.co.uk/  

 Three Hounds, Beckenham*.  https://www.threehoundsbeerco.com/  

 

(*) Currently brews at other breweries   
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https://www.facebook.com/MutineersBrewery/
http://www.mutineers.beer/
https://www.br3wery.com/
https://www.marlix.co.uk/
https://mutineers.beer/
https://southeybrewing.co.uk/
https://www.threehoundsbeerco.com/
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Walking to the Pub 

In 2019 Bromley CAMRA published the first of the Bromley Pub Walks, a series of guides to 

encourage members, and others, to make use of the extensive network of public footpaths in the 

southern part of our branch area. Guides to five further routes have now been published, with others 

still in preparation. 

There are many miles of public footpaths and bridleways in 

Bromley, mostly well-signposted and easy-to-follow. These 

paths can be used to walk between more than 30 pubs and 

clubs in Bromley, plus a further 7 ‘just over the border’ in Kent 

or Surrey.  

When walking in the rural parts of Bromley, many people find it 

hard to believe that they are still in a London Borough.  The 

Bromley Pub Walks routes will take you through areas which 

are working farmland, woodland, wild flower meadows, or 

pastures where horses graze, plus a few golf courses. 

The Bromley Pub Walks are mostly routes between 

pubs/clubs; covering distances ranging between one and six 

miles. You can choose to do the walks either in bite-sized 

chunks (should that be pint-sized chunks?), or link several 

routes together to make a longer walk or ‘crawl’ to suit your 

mood and stamina. 

The routes could take you past places associated with Charles 

Darwin, William Wilberforce, William Willett and WW2, and also 

to what is probably the highest pub in London! 

The first 29 routes were published in 2019; it had been hoped 

to add further routes in 2020, however Covid restrictions 

delayed the necessary survey and preparation work.  

Five new routes have now been added, with a further eight 

routes due to appear during the summer. Most of the new 

routes go to pubs in the Kent villages of Halstead and 

Knockholt Pound, and to Tatsfield and Fickleshole in Surrey. 

Further routes are now being planned, which will link the 

Bromley Pub Walks network to pubs, bars and micropubs in 

Selsdon, Swanley and Sidcup. 

Hopefully summer is now about to start, so why not try walking 

between some of the excellent pubs and clubs on the Bromley 

Pub Walks network? 

Bob Keaveney  

 

 

 

For more information about Bromley Pub Walks, 

including a map of the network and links to each of the 

route guides, please go to the Bromley CAMRA website: 

https://bromley.camra.org.uk/pub-walks/ 

From top: Farnborough Church, 

Chelsfield Station, Petts Wood, 

Chelsfield, Hawkwood 

 

https://bromley.camra.org.uk/pub-walks/
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Are your membership details correct? 

Bromley Branch Membership Secretary Norman Warner reminds us all to check that our 

membership details are up to date. 

As you are probably already aware, CAMRA has rolled out a ‘new look’ membership service area 

which allows all members to review and update their membership details. You can log into your 

membership directly by visiting account.camra.org.uk/. 

Once you have logged in, you can navigate the following 

areas:  

 Personal details – Have you recently changed 

address or your email? You can quickly make sure 

your contact details are up to date on your member 

record. 

 Questions – CAMRA is asking all members to say the 

reasons why they joined the campaign. 

 Membership – You can check when your membership 

is due to renew and update your payment details.  

 Marketing preferences – Here you can review how 

CAMRA communicates with you. You can ensure that 

you are signed up to hear all about the things that 

matter to you, such as local festivals and socials, 

campaigns and more. 

 Branches – access information on your local branch. 

As well as your ‘home’ Branch, you may also choose 

to Opt In, to receive information from up to five other branches which may be of interest to 

you. This is one of the new features of the online system.  

 

If you’re new to the CAMRA website, help is available via email membership@camra.org.uk or 

telephone 01727 798440. 

Although the Membership Team are still working under Covid-19 restrictions, the full Monday to 

Friday service is available, although it may take them a little longer than usual to respond to your 

enquiry. 

Norman Warner, Membership Secretary 
membership@bromley.camra.org.uk 

 

  

(Your name) and (No) 

Bromley CAMRA uses 

email to contact our 

members. 

But we can only contact 

you if you have ‘ticked 

the box’ in Marketing 

Preferences. 

https://account.camra.org.uk/
mailto:membership@camra.org.uk
mailto:membership@bromley.camra.org.uk
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Pub News 

A round up of news about some of the pubs, clubs, bar, breweries, and taprooms in our area. 

Bromley Town Centre 

Planning Permission has been granted by the Council for the installation of ‘Victorian awnings’ and 

signage at 198 High St (next door to the Partridge). Previously this was a pub operating variously as 

‘Walkabout’ and ‘Bar Sport’.  However, the pub has been shut for several years and the upper parts 

have now been converted into flats. The application was made by the Livelyhood Group, who run 

the Faber Fox in Crystal Palace.  Bromley CAMRA have contacted the company to enquire when 

they hope to open for business.  We understand that the pub might be operated under the name of 

Pamphilon; the original use of the building was as George Pamphilon, Wine Merchants. For full 

information, you can view the application on the Bromley Council website (Ref: 21/00251/FULL1) 

Meanwhile, just across the road at the former Royal Bell Hotel, the Garden Bar opened on 28th May, 

we understand that it is offering ‘food, juices, cocktails, music’. But no mention is made any of real 

ale, nevertheless it is good to see part of the Royal Bell reopening for business after being closed 

for so many years. Follow this link if you want to watch a 3 minute video on YouTube of an aerial 

view of the Royal Bell and adjacent areas. 

Beckenham (Kent House) 

CAMRA’s Brewery Liaison Officer, Dan Clode, has supplied this update about BR3WERY: 

The aptly named BR3WERY, is a new 

Beckenham based brewery and taproom located 

close to Kent House Station. Opening their new 

taproom back in December 2020, they adapted to 

the lockdown situation and supplied draught beer 

from local suppliers via a great takeaway system. 

In mid-February the brewkit and fermenters were 

installed, gearing them up for the production of 

their own beers.  

The current beers brewed on site are their 

BR3WERY Pils and BR3WERY Ripe, with a sour 

beer to follow shortly. The former is everything 

you want from a pils; crisp, light and refreshing. 

The Ripe is a Juicy IPA that packs a fruity punch with a wonderful hazy finish.  Alongside these, they 

also serve beers from a number of local South East breweries on draught. With normality (hopefully) 

now approaching, BR3WERY are establishing themselves as great brewers and supporters of the 

local brewing scene. An amazing success story and well worth checking out, as they continue to 

grow! 

 

Beckenham (Clock House) 

Meanwhile not very far away, also on Beckenham Road, and sited 

very close to Clock House Station, the Three Hounds Beer 

Company has been established since 2017. Initially they were 

based in a tiny shop, but at the end of 2020 they moved a few 

doors down the road, to open a ‘beer café and bottle shop’.  This 

is on two floors, in a much larger former shop. We understand that 

they were open for business for only five days, and then had to 

shut due to the start of the third period of lockdown.   
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Dan Clode 
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https://whatpub.com/pubs/BRO/12479/bar-sport-bromley
https://searchapplications.bromley.gov.uk/online-applications/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rAXbCb7zFEU&ab_channel=STEVIEDVDinVR%2C4K%2CHD%2CUHD%26360
https://whatpub.com/pubs/BRO/15142/br3wery-beckenham
https://whatpub.com/pubs/BRO/15138/three-hounds-beer-company-beckenham
https://whatpub.com/pubs/BRO/15138/three-hounds-beer-company-beckenham
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With indoor drinking now permitted, they are aiming to have one 

cask ale available at all times, with beers sourced from various 

microbreweries. An excellent 360 Degrees IPA was on handpump 

when the Editor paid a (slightly longer than planned) visit on 26th 

May. 

Brewer Matt Walden tells us that he currently brews at other South 

London breweries; By The Horns in SW17 and at Dogs Grandad 

in Brixton.  His future plans include the installation of a 100 litre 

brewkit on the lower floor early in 2022, which will be used for new 

trial brews with production brewing to continue at the other 

breweries. 

 

Chelsfield 

The Chelsfield pub, close to Chelsfield Station, is 

owned by Punch, but for several years it has been 

operated by Gladewood Taverns. In 2019 Punch 

sought Planning Permission to demolish and 

redevelop the pub.  A local campaign group Save 

The Chelsfield was formed and ran a very effective 

campaign, supported by Bromley CAMRA, which 

led to the application being rejected.  

There is now concern that the pub may once again 

be under threat, as Punch have given notice to 

Gladewood Taverns that they do not intend to renew the current lease which expires on 20th July. 

The Save The Chelsfield Group wrote to the Managing Director of Punch Pubs and Co to express 

their concern. In his reply, Managing Director Andy Spencer wrote that “…the long-term future of the 

Chelsfield Pub remains our priority and we aim to ensure that the pub remains where it belongs, at 

the heart of the community for many more years to come”.  The letter can be read in full on Facebook. 

The Save The Chelsfield Group and Bromley CAMRA will continue to monitor the situation. 

Chislehurst 

Another new venue which also opened during lockdown was 

the Cockpit micro pub, near Chislehurst War Memorial.  We 

understand that our Membership Secretary, Norman 

Warner, was ‘first in the queue’ when they were finally able 

to open for indoor drinking on 17th May. 

The photo shows the bar team posing for an opening day 

photograph. Unusually, this micropub shares the premises 

with a florists shop. 

 

Keston 

The Fox Inn sadly closed in 2020, when the previous tenants decided not to 

renew the lease. We are very pleased to be able to report that that it reopened 

under new management on 17th May, however Bromley CAMRA don't yet have 

any further information about the new management’s plans for the pub. We 

hope to be able to provide more information in the next issue of the e-

Newsletter.  
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https://whatpub.com/pubs/BRO/12553/chelsfield-chelsfield
https://www.facebook.com/savethechelsfield/
https://whatpub.com/pubs/BRO/15141/cockpit-chislehurst
https://whatpub.com/pubs/BRO/12504/fox-inn-keston
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Leaves Green 

The Kings Arms has not reopened after lockdown. An 

application for Listed Building consent has been submitted to 

the Council for minor refurbishment works, most of which 

appear to be appropriate for this historic building, with the 

possible exception of new illuminated external signage. For full 

information, you can view the application on the Bromley 

Council website (Ref: 21/00588/LBC) 

We do however note that the new signage refers to it being a 

‘Bar & Turkish Restaurant’. Your Committee has some 

concerns that the proposed new use might have a negative impact on the traditional pub atmosphere 

of this fine old pub, parts of which are believed to date back to 1585. We will continue to monitor the 

situation. 

Mottingham 

As anticipated last month as a ‘breaking news’ item, Lidl 

have now submitted an appeal against Bromley 

Council's rejection of their application to demolish and 

redevelop the Porcupine, in Mottingham. 

Bromley CAMRA will be submitting a written comment 

to the Planning Inspectorate. This is likely to point out 

that the loss of a community facility, is contrary to Policy 

HC7 of the London Plan and that there are serious 

concerns for pedestrian safety, due to the 1.3 metre 

reduction of the North pavement of Mottingham Road. 

Reference may also be made to the flawed ‘viability assessment’, whereas using CAMRA’s Public 

House Viability Test would give an independent assessment. 

Petts Wood 

The Council has temporarily closed two parking 

bays outside the One Inn the Wood micropub, to 

enable additional seating to be provided.  

The pub was able to keep operating throughout 

most of the last year, in various formats to suit the 

prevailing Covid restrictions. This including 

operating as a takeaway and doing home 

deliveries. As reported last month, earlier this year 

the pub asked customers to bring in any unwanted 

laptops and other devices; in all, a total of 125 

were donated, refurbished and then given to local 

primary schools. 
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It is a sad reality that no pub, club, bar or brewery can ever considered to be ‘safe’ from 

closure or radical change. 

If you have any concerns about the future of your favourite ‘local’, please contact Bromley 

CAMRA. branch.contact@bromley.camra.org.uk 

https://whatpub.com/pubs/BRO/12506/kings-arms-keston
https://searchapplications.bromley.gov.uk/online-applications/
https://whatpub.com/pubs/BRO/15042/porcupine-mottingham
https://www.london.gov.uk/sites/default/files/the_london_plan_2021.pdf
https://camra.org.uk/campaign_resources/public-house-viability-test/
https://camra.org.uk/campaign_resources/public-house-viability-test/
https://whatpub.com/pubs/BRO/15045/one-inn-the-wood-petts-wood
mailto:branch.contact@bromley.camra.org.uk
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We need your Beer Scores! 

A brief reminder about why we ask members to submit beer scores, and how easy it is to scores 

your beers. 

Bromley CAMRA uses Beer Scores to identify pubs and clubs for possible 

inclusion in the Good Beer Guide (GBG).  Without sufficient scores, from 

enough members, throughout the year, no pub or club can be considered for 

the GBG.   

This branch has been using Beer Scoring as part of out GBG selection 

process since the branch relaunched in 2011, and we normally receive 

several thousand scores each year. All valid scores are taken into account 

when the ‘long-list’ is prepared for the annual GBG-Selection meeting (usually 

held in January). 

However, this year, as a result of lockdown and the various Covid restrictions, 

we have already ‘lost’ several months of possible beer scoring for 2021. We 

therefore need to get more scores, from as many members as possible, for 

the remainder of the year. 

It’s very easy to submit scores, either using WhatPub, or via the GBG App.   

The recommended scoring scale is as follows: 

0 No cask ale available 

1 Poor. Beer is anything from barely drinkable, to drinkable with considerable resentment. 

2 Average. Competently kept, drinkable pint but doesn’t inspire in any way, not worth moving 
to another pub, but you drink the beer without really noticing. 

3 Good. Good beer in good form.  You may cancel plans to move to the next pub. You 
want to stay for another pint and may seek out the beer again 

4 Very Good.   Excellent beer in excellent condition. You stay put! 

5 Perfect.   Probably the best you are ever likely to find.  A seasoned drinker will award this 
score very rarely. 

(Please note that ‘half’ scores may also be submitted, eg 2.5, 3.5) 

Here are a few tips to follow when you are scoring your beers: 

 Scores should only be submitted for cask beers (by handpump or gravity) and genuine real 

cider. Any scores submitted for keg, key-keg or bottled beers/ciders will be have to be 

deleted. 

 Scoring should be based on the condition of the beer/cider, and not on your personal 

preference about the beer style. 

 Please note the national guidance about high scoring, as above. If you do think that a beer 

warrants a score higher than 4, please add a note to your score to tell us why it was so good. 

 Also, if the beer is particularly disappointing, please add a note about that too; we need to 

know if there are quality problems at any pub or club.  All Beer Scores received are regularly 

monitored throughout the year, so this is an easy way to notify us of any issues with beer 

quality. 

 

 

  

Please go to the Branch Website 

for more information about beer scoring in Bromley. 

Bob Keaveney, Beer Score Coordinator 

http://whatpub.com/
https://bromley.camra.org.uk/beer-scores/
https://bromley.camra.org.uk/beer-scores/
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CAMRA News 

The Branch Secretary runs through some of the (mostly) non-Covid national and regional news from 

CAMRA. 

One thing about the British weather – it likes pub goers.  You do not believe me? Well how come the 

weather knew to give us the driest April on record whilst we were able to sit outside our favourite 

pubs and now, potentially the wettest May, we can drink indoors?  So I do hope that you have all 

had the opportunity to renew your relationship with ‘that stool by the bar’ even if you cannot yet sit 

in it! 

Of course, with the return to the pub, we do now await the ability to go to the bar to order our drinks, 

wonder at the magnificent pub nibbles available and sit in that stool! (Assuming we will be able to 

stay at the bar of course!) 

And what of CAMRA this month? 

What’s Brewing  

What’s Brewing has gone on line and, whilst there may be grumbles from those who like a paper 

copy, CAMRA advises that the platform has undergone a significant makeover to provide a new look 

and feel, with content tailored to individual visitors, easy 

to search for articles, plus greater ability to share video, 

audio and imagery and full mobile optimisation. CAMRA 

also hopes that the changes will open the platform up to 

volunteer writers from across CAMRA’s 200+ branches 

and the wider beer blogging community. So, get writing! 

One really good move is that the site has been brought behind your membership log-in – so once 

logged in, you will be able to select news preferences, such as filtering by region or topic interests, 

and opt-in to a regular news alert sent direct to their inboxes. 

Re-opening of pubs 

Back on 10th May, with the confirmation that pubs would be re-opening their 

doors, CAMRA posted delight at the news that customers could once again 

enjoy the social and wellbeing benefits of being back inside the local, not just 

the garden.  They also noted that the relaxation would help the many pubs, 

particularly those smaller community ‘locals’ which do not have an outside 

space and desperately needed to get their tills ringing again. 

The CAMRA National Chair, Nik Antona, added: “The Government should 

continue to support the beer and pubs sector in the months and years ahead 

by backing CAMRA’s campaign to cut the rate of duty on beer served in pubs 

– with the savings passed on to publicans and consumers. This would help 

pubs to compete with cheap supermarket alcohol and encourage responsible 

drinking in the supervised setting of the community pub.”   

That is something I have been advocating for years! 

The Inquiry on pubs and the pandemic 

Did you respond to the All-Party Parliamentary Group on Pubs inquiry and to have your say on how 

pubs and communities have been affected by the pandemic.?  If you were, you are in good company 

as 15,000 responses were received in the first week, the closing date was 21st May. 

Responses to the Inquiry will be used to produce recommendations to the Government on what 

action needs to be taken to help pubs thrive post-pandemic. 
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The Chair, Charlotte Nichols MP, has thanked everyone that took part, observing how the responses 

are “an incredibly moving testament to just how important pubs are to communities”. Adding that, 

“as more and more pubs are able to reopen, it is increasingly important that they’re valued by 

Government for the key role they can play in our social and community recovery from the pandemic”. 

Cider update 

May was cider month and throughout the month, CAMRA members were celebrating cider ‘virtually’, 

with online events and updated content on the National Website,  

CAMRA’s Learn & Discover platform also hosted content on cider throughout the month, including a 

video series on the new ‘World of Cider’. 

But why May, when the apples are cropped in the Autumn?  Well, apparently May was chosen 

because it is when the orchards come into bloom and the fruit begins to set.  Let us hope that the 

weather has not been too detrimental in that respect. 

Books  

Got a birthday coming up?  Or how about father’s day? (sorry mums).  

Beer lovers can immerse themselves in a new title from CAMRA 

marking how the past two decades have shaped the British beer 

scene. 

‘Modern British Beer’, written by award-winning writer and 

photographer Matthew Curtis, maps the evolution of modern British 

beer through the intricate stories of individual regional beers. This is 

now available for pre-orders with copies officially available on 12th 

August 2021. 

The new title looks at how the British beer scene has taken its cue 

from the craft beer revolution in the US and the resurrection of 

traditional styles in Continental Europe, as well as some home-grown 

traditions. It goes on to observe that the brewers of Great Britain and 

Northern Ireland have carved out a unique and exciting world-leading beer culture. 

Follow this link to find out more and pre order a copy. 

Bottled Beers 

Some good news for the Hogs Back Brewery which has had its ‘A over T’ 

crowned the Champion Bottles Beer of Britain in CAMRA’s prestigious award, 

recognising the best bottle conditioned ale in the country.  This barley wine was 

complimented on its rich, complex taste and gentle bitterness balancing the 

alcohol and making it a delight to drink.  Runners up included Durham’s 

Temptation and Harvey’s Imperial Extra Double Stout. For more about this 

follow this link. 

Enjoy that pint! 

Kent Sadler. Branch Secretary 

 

  

https://camra.org.uk/beer-and-cider/cider/cider-and-perry-months/
https://camra.org.uk/learn-discover/discover/world-of-cider-scotland/
https://shop1.camra.org.uk/product/modern-british-beer/?_ga=2.111417996.96359289.1621805568-1941633547.1568067187
https://camra.org.uk/press_release/hogs-back-brewerys-a-over-t-wins-camras-first-virtual-bottle-beer-judging/
https://shop1.camra.org.uk/product/modern-british-beer/?_ga=2.111417996.96359289.1621805568-1941633547.1568067187
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The June Quiz 

Quizmaster Martin Gee has set this month’s quiz on the subject of Music and Literature.   

1)  What type of song is a doxology? 

2) To which saint is the fourth book of the New Testament ascribed? 

3) Who wrote ‘The Tenant of Wildfell Hall’ and ‘Agnes Grey’? 

4) Which English poet wrote ‘Sonnets from the Portuguese’? 

5) Who wrote ‘The Ballad of Reading Gaol’? 

6) Who wrote the novel ‘Mosquito Coast’? 

7) Who wrote the opera ‘The Snow Maiden’? 

8) Who wrote ‘Finnegans Wake’? 

9) Alexander Selkirk was the inspiration for which fictional character? 

10) What is meant by the musical expression ‘legato’? 

 
The answers are on the next page 
 

 

 

  

 

 

The June/July issue of 

London Drinker is now 

available on line 

 via this link 

 

A PDF version is also 

available, featuring the 

One Inn The Wood  

on the front cover 

Have you yet looked at the new 

What’s Brewing online platform? 
 

https://londondrinker.camra.org.uk/LD/2021/LDvol43_3.pdf
https://londondrinker.camra.org.uk/
https://londondrinker.camra.org.uk/LD/2021/LDvol43_3.pdf
https://camra.cmail19.com/t/j-l-fyhlyht-ijdkxsij-y/
https://camra.cmail19.com/t/j-l-fyhlyht-ijdkxsij-y/
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Seen in BR3 

 

 

Contacting Bromley CAMRA 

 Website: bromley.camra.org.uk/ 

 Twitter: twitter.com/CAMRAbromley/ 

 Facebook: facebook.com/bromleycamra/ 

General enquiries about the branch should be sent to: branch.contact@bromley.camra.org.uk 

All officers of the branch can be contacted direct by email, full details can be found on the branch 

website: https://bromley.camra.org.uk/about-us/contact-us/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Front page photos this month by: The Cockpit, One Inn The Wood and Editor 

The next issue of the Newsletter will be published on 1st July 2021 
 
You can contact the editor by email: newsletter.editor@bromley.camra.org.uk. 
 
The views expressed in this newsletter are those of their individual authors and are not 
necessarily endorsed by the editor or CAMRA.  
 
© 2021 Bromley CAMRA 

 

Quiz answers:   1) Hymn; 2) St John; 3) Anne Bronte; 4) Elizabeth Barrett Browning; 5) Oscar Wilde; 
6) Paul Theroux; 7) Rimsky-Korsakov; 8) James Joyce; 9) Robinson Crusoe; 10) Smoothly 
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